

### ALBANY LAW SCHOOL

80 NEW SCOTLAND AVENUE ALBANY NEW YORK 12208 3494
TEL 518 445 2361 FAX 518 445 2369 WWW ALBANYLAW EDU

Gail S. Bensen Director of Admissions gbens@albanylaw.edu

March 19, 2009

Mr Roy Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine CA 92614

Dear Mr Chan.

I am sorry to advise you that, after thoughtful consideration, the faculty Admissions Committee has denied your application for admission to Albany Law School. Please know that I understand how disappointing this result may be for you. We receive approximately 2,500 applications for only 250 seats in our entering class, resulting in a particularly competitive enrollment process

Please be assured that no application is automatically accepted or denied. We have a highly individualized application review procedure and carefully examined all the materials you presented. If you do attend another ABA accredited law school and remain interested in Albany Law at the end of your first year, you may wish to consider applying as a transfer student. Our Admissions Committee would review your application based upon your performance at the other institution.

Thank you for applying to Albany Law School and I wish you much success as you continue your academic pursuits

Sincerely Sail S. Bensen



January 30, 2009

Mr Roy Yew-Hung Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr Chan

On behalf of the Admissions Committee of Baylor Law School, I regret to inform you that, after a careful review, your application for admission to the Fall 2009 quarter entering class has been denied. If you have also applied for admission to one of our other entering classes, you will be notified about that application once we make that separate decision

In examining your application materials, we carefully noted your academic and non-academic performance and accomplishments, as well as your performance on the Law School Admission Test. In arriving at our decision, the Committee has attempted to assess not only your potential for success at Baylor Law School, but also the strength of your candidacy as compared to the candidacies of other applicants for that same entering class.

We appreciate your interest in Baylor and wish you success in your future endeavors.

Sincerely,

Angela Cruseturner

Director of Admissions and

Student Recruitment



June 19, 2009

Mr Roy Yew-Hung Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr Chan

On behalf of the Admissions Committee of Baylor Law School, I regret to inform you that, after a careful review, your application for admission to the Spring 2010 quarter entering class has been denied. If you have also applied for admission to one of our other entering classes, you will be notified about that application once we make that separate decision

In examining your application materials, we carefully noted your academic and non-academic performance and accomplishments, as well as your performance on the Law School Admission Test. In arriving at our decision, the Committee has attempted to assess not only your potential for success at Baylor Law School, but also the strength of your candidacy as compared to the candidacies of other applicants for that same entering class.

We appreciate your interest in Baylor and wish you success in your future endeavors.

Sincerely,

Angela Cruseturner

Director of Admissions and

Student Recruitment



#### **BOSTON COLLEGE**

OFFICE OF ADMISSIONS AND FINANCIAL AID

LAW SCHOOL

February 13, 2009

Roy Y Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr Chan:

I regret to inform you that the Admissions Committee has denied your application for admission to the Fall 2009 entering class at Boston College Law School.

The Admissions Committee carefully reviewed all aspects of your application including your academic record, personal statement, LSAT score(s), letters of recommendation, work experience and extra-curricular activities. This year, we anticipate receiving close to 7,000 applications, and we are again constrained by the limited number of seats available in our incoming class.

Thank you for your interest in Boston College Law School. I wish you the best in your pursuit of a legal education and regret that our decision is not a favorable one.

Sincerely,

Rita C. Jones

Rita C. Junes

Assistant Dean
Admissions and Financial Aid

RCJ/ak

Boston University School of Law
Admissions
765 Commonwealth Avenue
Boston, Massachusetts 02215



March 16, 2009

T 617-353-7749 F 617-353-0578

Roy Y Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr Chan.

I regret to inform you that the Admissions Committee of Boston University School of Law is unable to offer you admission to the Fall 2009 entering class.

Each year the number of qualified applicants to Boston University School of Law far exceeds the number of available spaces. This year, the Admissions Committee was faced with the difficult task of selecting an entering class from over 6,000 applicants. Unfortunately, we are unable to offer admission to many qualified candidates. Please be assured, however, that we reached our decision after a thorough review of your application and supporting materials.

Should you decide to begin at another law school this fall, you are welcome to apply to us as a transfer student next year. The Admissions Committee seeks transfer applicants who have performed with distinction during their first year of law school.

Thank you for your interest in Boston University I wish you success in all of your academic and professional pursuits.

Sincerely,

alisis Lead

Alissa Leonard Director of Admissions and Financial Aid



Office of Admission

11075 East Boulevar Cleveland, Ohio 44106-714

Phone: 216.368.360

Fax: 216.368.104 Admissions e-mail: lawadmissions@case.ed

Financial Service e-mail: lawmoney@case.ed

http://www.law.case.ed

March 4, 2009

Mr Roy Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr Chan.

The Admissions Committee of Case Western Reserve University School of Law has reviewed your application for Fall 2009. I am sorry to inform you that its decision was not favorable. We realize that this is a disappointment. Please know that all of the materials in your file were carefully examined and the selection process was very competitive.

We appreciate your interest in our law school and sincerely hope that your educational goals are achieved. If your plans for the coming year include law school elsewhere, but you are still interested in Case Western Reserve, you should know that we do accept transfer students each summer for the following school year. The main selection criterion is law school performance. LSAT score and undergraduate academic performance are not quite as important, but are factors in the decision. If you would like to discuss this transfer option in greater detail, please contact us at the telephone number listed above.

Thank you again for your application to Case Western Reserve University School of Law Best wishes in your law school search and in your future career plans.

Sincerely,

Flaine B Greaves Esq. 200 Linuiper, 19160 8po.

Assistant Dean of Admissions Admissions of Admissions and the state of the state of



#### College of Law

Office of Admission and Financial Aid

University of Cincinnati PO Box 210040 Cincinnati OH 45221-0040

Phone (513) 556-6805 Fax (513) 556-2391

February 12, 2009

Mr Roy Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr Chan.

The Admissions Committee has concluded its review of your application, and we regret to inform you that it will not be possible to offer you admission to the entering class for fall 2009 We hope that you can appreciate that the Committee spends considerable time in its review, and that because of the small size of the College, many worthy candidates must be denied.

We want to wish you much success in your pursuit of legal studies.

Sincerely,

Bert B. Lockwood

Distinguished Service Professor of Law and Director, Urban Morgan

Institute for Human Rights

Chair, Admissions Committee



## Cleveland State University

Cleveland-Marshall College of Law Office of Admissions

March 2, 2009

Mr. Roy Chan 08 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr. Chan.

The Admissions Committee at Cleveland-Marshall College of Law has completed its review of your application for the fall 2009 entering class and unfortunately, you have not been granted admission. We receive far more applications than spaces available in our first year class, therefore, we are unable to extend offers of admission to many of our outstanding applicants.

I realize this comes as a disappointment; however, be assured that although LSAT scores and undergraduate grades were of primary consideration, all aspects of your application file, including personal statement and letters of recommendation, were considered in our decision.

Given the number of people who apply to Cleveland-Marshall, we cannot grant an applicant's request for an appearance before the Committee and all admission decisions are final for this application year. If you would like to be considered for a future term, we invite you to apply again. If you will be attending law school elsewhere, we do accept a number of transfer students each year. More information about transfer admission can be found on our website at www law.csuohio.edu.

Thank you for your interest in and application for admission to the Cleveland State University, Cleveland-Marshall College of Law

Best Wishes,

Christopher Lucak

Assistant Dean for Admissions and

Financial Aid



Wolf Law Building **403 UCB** Boulder, Colorado 80309-0403 fax 303.492.2542 303.492.7203

Office of Admissions

UNIVERSITY OF COLORADO LAW SCHOOL

March 17, 2009

108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Mr Roy Y Chan

Dear Mr Chan.

The Admissions Committee for the University of Colorado Law School has carefully considered your application for admission for the fall 2009 entering class. I am sorry to inform you that we are unable to offer you admission.

The large number of applications we receive relative to our small class size makes the competition for admission very intense and the committee's choices extremely difficult. We know that this situation results in our being unable to admit many capable and highly motivated people who will be assets to the legal profession.

Thank you for your interest in the University of Colorado Law School. We wish you every success in your professional career

Sincerely yours,

Kristine M. Jackson

Assistant Dean of Admissions and Financial Aid



## University of Connecticut School of Law

Admissions Office

March 19, 2009

Roy Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine. CA 92614

Dear Mr Chan.

The Admissions Committee has completed its review of your application for admission to the University of Connecticut School of Law I regret to inform you that we are unable to offer you admission to the class entering in the fall of 2009

The Admissions Committee faced the daunting task of selecting the incoming class from a large and competitive applicant pool. Our applicants' academic and other qualifications were varied and quite extraordinary

While we take seriously our mission as the public law school of a land-grant University to provide educational opportunity to as many qualified individuals as possible, the size of our faculty and our physical facilities is limited. Unfortunately, each year we must deny admission to many applicants who are otherwise well qualified for the study of law

We appreciate your interest in the University of Connecticut School of Law, and thank you for permitting us to consider your application.

qualificant as mere valued and units entinorcinati

Sincerely,

Ellen Rutt

Associate Dean

n Equal Opportunity Employer & 1816.6 800 CONDONALA SODJECTO DECL ER/rt Spiceres Congress of Sections

्रीयः अवस्थारम् वर्षाः वर्षः वर्षाः

Elizabeth Street

artford, Connecticut 06105-2213

elephone: (860) 570-5100 acsimile: (860) 570-5153 mail: admit@law.uconn.edu



ADMISSIONS AND FINANCIAL AID

226 Myron Taylor Hall Ithaca, New York 14853-4901

T: 607.255.5141
F: 607.255.7193

E: lawadmit@lawschool.cornell.edu

March 19, 2009

Mr Roy Y Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr Chan:

After careful consideration of your application, I am sorry to inform you that we will be unable to offer you a place in the class entering this fall. I am sure that our action is a disappointment to you, but I want to assure you that this decision does not reflect our opinion of your ability to study or practice law We have received a very large number of strong applications for the 190 seats in our first-year class. This means that we necessarily must disappoint many people who would have been fine students.

I hope you will remember that every year we accept a few transfer students into our second-year class. So, if Cornell is your top choice, you may want to consider a transfer application next year. The transfer decision is based primarily on superior academic performance during your first year at another American Bar Association accredited law school.

In closing, let me again express our regret that we cannot offer you a place in our class. I wish you the very best in pursuing what I am sure will be a successful and challenging legal career.

Very truly yours,

Henry C. Granison Associate Director of Admissions

HCG:pj



February 20, 2009

Mr Roy Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr Chan.

The Faculty Admissions Committee asked that I express to you their appreciation for your interest in applying to the University of Denver Sturm College of Law The Committee has a difficult and complex task as we anticipate between 3200-3500 applications for only 300 available seats. Please understand that we can only accept a small number of applications for admission to the class, and as a result we have to turn down many qualified applicants. I regret to inform you that the Committee has decided to deny your application.

Thank you for your interest in the University of Denver Sturm College of Law We wish you the best of luck in your future endeavors. If you have any questions regarding your current application, or future application, please contact the Admissions Office at 303.871.6135 or admissions@law.du.edu.

Sincerely,

Iain L. E. Davis, M.S.

Assistant Dean of Admissions and Financial Management



January 26, 2009

Roy Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614 USA

Dear Roy

Your application for full-time admission to Drexel University Earle Mack School of Law's full time J.D. program for the fall term has been carefully reviewed by the Admissions Committee. Due to the number of highly qualified applicants for admission and limited class size we are unable to offer you admission to our Drexel Law Class.

We wish you the best in your future endeavors.

Helen Albertson-Ploucha

Sincerely,

Helen Albertson-Ploucha, J.D.

Assistant Dean



February 17, 2009

Mr Roy Chan 236 E 46th St. Long Beach, CA 90807

Dear Mr Chan.

Thank you for submitting your application for admission to Elon University School of Law Applications for the 2009 entering class have been strong, and the volume of highly qualified applicants has made it very challenging for our Admissions Committee to select the approximately 100 students who will comprise the fall class. Unfortunately, after carefully reviewing your application and supporting materials, the Admissions Committee is unable to offer you admission to our fall 2009 entering class.

We appreciate very much your decision to apply to Elon Law and the time and care you invested in preparing your application and supporting materials. We wish you much success in all your future endeavors and particularly in your pursuit of law school admission.

With best regards, I remain

Sincerely,

Alan D. Woodlief, Jr

Ou wood

Associate Dean for Admissions and Administration

Associate Professor of Law

admusion

We empreciate very much your decision to upply to Blon Law and the time and care you tavested to prepring your application and supporting uniterials. We wish you much a reserving your fitting endea for and puricularly in your instant or law school



February 13, 2009

Mr Roy Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614 USA

Dear Mr Chan:

The Committee on Admission has just completed the review of your application to Emory University School of Law After carefully considering all information in your application, we are not able to offer admission to you at this time.

As you know, applying to law school is a tedious process and extremely competitive. The large number of applicants places Emory in the category of being highly selective. It unfortunately prohibits us from offering spaces to many interesting and qualified people.

I know this decision is not a welcomed one, but I hope you understand the context in which it was made. I sincerely appreciate your interest in Emory University and wish you much success in your future endeavors.

With best regards,

Lynell A Cadray

Dean of Admission & Financial Aid



Fredric G. Levin College of Law Office of Admissions

March 6, 2009

Spessard L. Holland Law Ce Rm 141 Bruton-Geer Hall PO Box 117622 Gainesville, FL 32611-7620 352-273-0890 1-877-429-1297 Toll Free 352-392-4087 Fax http: www.law ufl.edu

Mr Roy Y Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr Chan.

After a thorough evaluation of your admissions file, we regret to inform you that your application for admission to the Fall 2009 entering class at the University of Florida Levin College of Law was denied by the Admissions Committee. A number of criteria are employed in evaluating each individual application. These criteria include undergraduate academic performance, the score(s) on the Law School Admissions Test, and all other relevant materials presented in the applicant's file, including, but not limited to, the applicant's admission statement, resume, and letters of evaluation.

Please be assured that this decision is in no way a reflection of your ability to succeed in the study of law For the Fall 2009 Priority Pool, we received approximately 2,600 applications for a class of 300 students. Because of this competition for a limited number of seats, we must deny admission to a large number of well-qualified applicants. Be advised that the criterion to petition for reconsideration is outlined in the 2009 UF Law Prospectus.

We are very appreciative of your interest in our law program. Again, we regret that we were not able to act affirmatively on your application for admission to the Fall 2009 entering class. We wish you success in your future.

Sincerely,

Noemar Castro

Acting Assistant Dean and Director for Admissions

NC:tt pas maio gas pragon ou 2 miles a ser a

## FLORIDA STATE UNIVERSITY The College of Law



February 9, 2009

Mr Roy Y Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr Chan:

The Admissions Committee has completed its review of your application for admission to the Fall 2009 entering class at Florida State Law I regret to inform you that the Admissions Committee is unable to offer you admission. The number of applicants who scored extremely well on traditional predictors of success in law school far exceeds the number of seats available for entering students.

We recognize however, that after a year of attending law school, predictors of success fall by the wayside. Performance speaks for itself. If you attend another law school and perform very well within the top third of your class in your first year, we hope you will consider transferring to Florida State Law We shall be pleased to send you information on the transfer process.

We appreciate your interest in Florida State Law and invite you to contact our office at (850) 644-3787 if you have questions regarding this letter

Sincerely,

Inneifor I Vassinger

Jennifer L. Kessinger Director of Admissions and Records



#### Law School Admissions

3301 Fairfax Drive, MS 1G3, Arlington, Virginia 22201 Phone: 703-993-8010; Fax: 703-993-8088; Web: law.gmu.edu

January 27, 2009

Mr Roy Y Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr. Chan:

The Admissions Committee has now completed its review of your application for admission. We commend the many accomplishments illustrated in your application and appreciate your interest in George Mason. Unfortunately, however, we are unable to offer you admission into our fall 2009 entering class.

George Mason receives a tremendous number of applications for a very limited number of first year seats, making the process extremely competitive. As a result, we must deny a high percentage of the applicants, including many with very fine qualifications.

We truly appreciate your interest in George Mason University School of Law and wish you every success in your future endeavors.

Sincerely,

Alison H. Price

Associate Dean and Director of Admissions

February 24, 2009

Mr Roy Y Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Roy

Thank you for your interest in attending Golden Gate University School of Law and for submitting your application for admission. Regretfully, I am writing to inform you that your application has been denied and that we will not be able to offer you a seat in the fall 2009 entering class.

Each year Golden Gate Law receives applications from a wealth of highly qualified and talented people. All applications receive a comprehensive review with attention given to each applicant's academic achievement, standardized test scores, personal statement, letters of recommendation, extra-curricular activities and community involvement. We seek to admit students who are not only competitive in each of these areas, but who also bring a combination of work and life experience that we believe will enhance the learning environment and enrich our vibrant law school community

Unfortunately, given the number of applications we receive each year, it is inevitable that we must deny many candidates who have strong qualifications in one or more areas of our assessment. In the event that you may decide to reapply for fall 2010, we will keep your current application and supporting documents on file for one year You are also encouraged to submit new materials and additional information at that time.

Again, thank you for your interest in Golden Gate Law If you have any remaining questions or concerns, please contact the admissions office at lawadmit@ggu.edu or by phone at 415-442-6630.

Sincerely,

Angela Dalfen
Director of Admissions



School of Law

January 29, 2009

Roy Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Roy,

Thank you for your application to Hofstra Law School. After careful consideration, the Admissions Committee has decided that it is unable to admit you to our entering class. We have fewer available openings than we have qualified candidates and are forced to deny admission to a number of applicants who would otherwise succeed in law school. Please know that our Committee's decision was reached after lengthy and thoughtful review of your entire application.

Though we are unable to offer you acceptance to Hofstra Law, we truly appreciate the interest you have shown in our institution and wish you success in your future endeavors.

Sincerely,

Nora V Demleitner

Dean and Professor of Law

Bay Ok



COLLEGE OF LAW
Office of Admissions

320 Melrose Avenue lowa City, IA 52242-1113 800-553-IOWA, ext. 9095 319-335-9095 Fax 319-335-9646 law-admissions@ujowa.edu

May 5, 2009

Roy Y Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine CA 92614-7425

Dear Mr. Chan:

The Admissions Committee of The University of Iowa College of Law has reviewed with care your application for admission, and consideration has been given to all of the quantitative and qualitative data submitted. We are sorry to advise you that the Committee did not find it possible to take favorable action, and accordingly, your application for admission to the 2009 entering class has been denied.

We have received many competitive applications for an entering class which will number only 225 students. A large majority (at least 85%) of those who apply are qualified to study law, and it is truly difficult for us to have to turn away so many qualified applicants.

Please be advised that this decision of denial of admission is not a statement on your ability to study law or become a productive member of the legal profession. It is an indicator, though, that within the context of The University of Iowa College of Law's applicant pool this year, there was some intense competition for admission, and we did not have room for many qualified applicants.

We would like to extend to you our best wishes for success in your search for a productive legal education and a successful career.

Sincerely,

Calle B. Bynd, A.

Collins B. Byrd Jr Assistant Dean of Admissions

Office of the Dean

10015 S.W Terwilliger Blvd. Portland, Oregon 97219-7799 Phone 503-768-6613 Toll-free 800-303-4860 Fax 503-768-6793 E-mail lawadmss@lclark.edu

February 9, 2009



Roy Y Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614 USA

Dear Roy

We are honored that you applied to Lewis & Clark Law School and I want to thank you for putting forth the time and effort to submit your application. Our admissions committee has completed its review of your application, and I regret to inform you that they have decided not to offer you admission to Lewis & Clark Law School. This year, as in the past, the number of qualified candidates seeking admission far exceeds the limited spaces available in our day and evening divisions.

Many students who are initially denied admission at Lewis & Clark go on to be very successful at other law schools. Should this be the case for you, and you believe you would be best served by attending Lewis & Clark in your second and third years, please consider the option of applying to transfer after your first year of law school.

Thank you again for your interest and I wish you the very best.

Sincerely,

Rellet Klonoff
Robert H. Klonoff

Dean & Professor of Law

Enclosures RHK/sms



School of Law Admission and Financial Aid

25 E. Pearson Street, Suite 1440 Chicago, Illinois 60611

Phone 312.915.7170 Fax 312.915.7906
Admission: law-admissions@luc.edu Financial Aid: law-financial-aid@luc.edu www.LUC.edu/schools/law/admissions

February 2, 2009

Mr. Roy Y Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

#### Dear Mr Chan:

The Faculty Committee on Admission has completed its review of your application to Loyola University Chicago School of Law. The law school usually receives about 4,000 applications, and unfortunately cannot offer admission to all candidates. Regretfully, I must inform you that we are unable to offer you a place in our entering Fall 2009 freshman JD class.

Since we are a small law school, we must turn away a large number of candidates for admission. Please be assured that your entire academic and personal file was carefully considered by the Faculty Committee on Admissions. In assessing an application for admission, the personal statements, resume, transcripts, curriculum, outside activities, and letters of recommendation are considered, as well as the LSAT and academic GPA.

Because such a careful initial review does occur, we **cannot** accept appeals on admissions decisions within the same application cycle. This includes requests to be considered for other divisions. First-time applicants who are unsuccessful in gaining admission may reapply next year However, third applications are not encouraged and will be considered only if significant improvement is evident.

I am sorry to bring such disappointing news to you. We have tried to notify you early in the admission process to permit you to pursue applications to other law schools. Thank you for applying to Loyola and best wishes in your future endeavors.

Sincerely,

Pamela A. Bloomquist

Assistant Dean

Law Admission and Financial Assistance



#### UNIVERSITY OF MARYLAND SCHOOL OF LAW

January 26, 2009

Roy Y Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr Chan.

Thank you for your interest in pursuing a legal education at the University of Maryland School of Law Unfortunately, following a careful and thorough evaluation of your application materials, the Admissions Committee is not able to extend an offer of admission to you.

I would like to reiterate that careful consideration was given to your application, as well as to all of the supporting documentation you provided. Nevertheless, there continues to be a high level of competition for a very limited number of spaces in our first year class. As a result, we cannot offer admission to many applicants who have a sincere interest in attending our law school.

I wish you much success in your future academic and professional endeavors.

Sincerely,

José Bahamonde-González, JD Associate Dean

### University of Minnesota

Twin Cities Campus	Office of Admissions	
	Law School	

Minneapolis, MN 55455
Office: 612-625-3487
Fax: 612-626-1874
http://www.law.umn.edu
Email: jdadmissions@umn.edu

Walter F Mondale Hall 229 19th Avenue South

January 30, 2009

108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Mr. Roy Y Chan

Dear Mr Chan,

Thank you for applying to the University of Minnesota Law School. I regret however, that we are unable to offer you a position in the class entering in Fall 2009.

Each year, the Admissions Committee selects approximately 230 entering law students from among many excellent applicants. Members of our Admissions Committee carefully review all applications in their entirety in an effort to select those applicants who show the most promise for successful law study at Minnesota. The process is highly competitive and unfortunately, we must turn down numerous applicants to our program.

Should you successfully matriculate at another law school, please consider the University of Minnesota as a transfer option with which you could complete your legal education. We welcome transfer applications and we offer journal and moot court opportunities for our transfer students. Policies and deadlines will be available in early 2010. Our deadline for transfer applications for your cycle is July 1, 2010.

Thank you for your interest in the University of Minnesota Law School. Please accept our best wishes for success in your law school application process and your future legal career

Sincerely,

Fulie Tigges

Director of Admissions

## University of Minnesota

Twin Cities Campus	Office of Admissions  Law School	Walter F Mondale Hall 229 19th Avenue South Minneapolis, MN 55455
		Office: 612-625-3487 Fax: 612-626-1874 http://www.law.umn.edu Email: umnlsadm@umn.edu
February 17, 2009		

Mr. Roy Y Chan 108 Echo Run

Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr Chan,

Upon your request, the denial of your application has been reconsidered, and I regret to inform you that there has been no change in the decision to deny your application.

The Admissions Committee reviews all applications very carefully, giving primary weight to academic credentials and the LSAT In addition, consideration is also given to your personal statement, letters or recommendation, work experience, the trend in your G.P.A., the quality and difficulty of courses taken, and other various factors that indicate diversity and academic promise.

Thank you for your interest in the University of Minnesota Law School. Please understand that the

quality of the applicant pool and the limited number of positions in the entering class make for a highly competitive admissions process.

Please accept my best wishes for your future success.

Mile Tigges
Director of Admissions



March 13, 2009

Roy Yew-Hung Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr Chan.

Your application for admission to the Autumn 2009 entering class of The Ohio State University Moritz College of Law has been reviewed carefully using the criteria established by the admissions committee and the faculty of the College of Law As a result of this review, I regret to inform you that we are unable to grant your request for admission. Admission to the Moritz College of Law is a highly competitive process and fewer than one in five students are accepted. Please understand that this decision was reached only after careful evaluation of your qualifications in comparison with those of other applicants. The decision is not intended to discourage your interest in pursuing a legal career

Your interest in the Moritz College of Law is sincerely appreciated. On behalf of the admissions committee, I wish you success in your future endeavors.

Sincerely,

Kathy Seward Northern

Associate Dean for Admissions

Harty Seward Morthern

Moritz College of Law

pl9



### NEW YORK UNIVERSITY

A private university in the public service

SCHOOL OF LAW
Committee on Admissions
161 Avenue of the Americas, 5th Floor
New York, NY 10013-1205

February 6, 2009

Mr Roy Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr Chan:

The Committee on Admissions has carefully considered your application. I regret to inform you that we are unable to offer you admission to the School of Law We expect more than 7,500 candidates to compete for admission this year, which means that the Committee must make difficult choices.

We hope you understand that our decision on your application is not an estimate of your potential as a law student or an attorney Since the vast majority of our applicants are clearly capable of success in law school and beyond, we inevitably must turn away many whom we expect will succeed in law simply for lack of space in our class. Please accept our best wishes for your educational and professional success.

Sincerely,

Kenneth J. Kleinrock

Assistant Dean for Admissions

Kenneth J Kleinwel



Office of Admissions

Huntington Ave.

oston, MA 02115 617.373.2395

f 617.373.8865

issions@neu.edu neastern.edu/law

# Northeastern University School of Law

February 27, 2009

Roy Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Roy.

The Admissions Committee has completed its review of your application for admission. I am sorry to notify you that you have not been admitted to Northeastern University School of Law.

We appreciate the effort you put into your application and did not make this decision without a thorough review of your file. The fact that our admissions committee has not offered you one of our limited spaces should in no way discourage you from pursuing a law degree. Of those who apply, only a small percentage are admitted. With our limited enrollment and large number of applications, there are many fine candidates whom we are unable to accommodate.

We appreciate your interest in the School of Law The other committee members join m in sending best wishes for a successful legal career.

Sincerely,

McSigu

Meredith Curtin Siegel Assistant Dean and Director of Admissions



P.O. Box 780 Notre Dame, Indiana 46556 USA

THE LAW SCHOOL OFFICE OF ADMISSIONS

tel (574) 631-6626 fax (574) 631-5474 email lawadmit@nd.edu web www.law.nd.edu

March 13, 2009

Roy Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr Chan:

Your application for admission to Notre Dame Law School has been carefully and thoroughly reviewed by our Admissions Committee. Members of the Admissions Committee have evaluated your past academic performance, your personal and professional accomplishments, and your goals as described in your personal statement and supported by comments from individuals who furnished letters of recommendation.

In the course of the review process, the Committee also evaluated your candidacy in the context of the overall application pool, the mission of our Law School, and in light of the limited number of admission offers that we are able to extend. It is with regret, that we are not able to extend an offer of admission to you for next fall's entering class.

The Admissions Committee's decision has been made difficult by the significant competition for admission to a limited entering class of 180 students. The Admissions Committee appreciates your interest in Notre Dame Law School. We wish you every success in your future legal educational endeavors.

Sincerely,

Melissa Fruscian

Melissa Fruscione Acting Director of Admissions and Financial Aid March 20, 2009

Mr Roy Yew-hung Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr Chan,

The admissions committee has asked that I notify you of its decision. As you know, the first-year class at Oregon is small and our committee is not able to accommodate all of the talented applicants who apply I am sorry to inform you that you have not been extended an offer of admission to the University of Oregon School of Law this year

You are to be congratulated on the many achievements reflected in your application. We wish you continuing success in the future. Thank you very much for your interest in the University of Oregon School of Law

Very truly yours,

Lawrence Seno, Jr

Assistant Dean of Admissions

LS/tm

It ank you very much for your interest in the University of Cregon ottice of vowissions congratulated on the many achievements reflected in

1221 University of Oregon, Eugene OR 97403-1221

T (541) 346-3846 F (541) 346-3984 http://www.law.uoregon.edu/admissions



E OF ADMISSIONS

WHITE PLAINS, NY 1060 TELEPHONE: (914) 422-421 FACSIMILE: (914) 989-871 HTTP://WWW.LAW.PACE.ED

78 NORTH BROADWA

February 12, 2009

Dear Mr. Chan:

Roy Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine CA 92614

We appreciate your interest in Pace Law School. Your file has been reviewed for admission to the Fall 2009 entering class. Unfortunately we must advise you that we are unable to offer you a seat in the entering class. Our decisions have been made difficult by the high quality and quantity of applications that we receive. It is a very competitive process in which not every applicant can be selected.

Please note that all decisions are final in a given year Best wishes in your search for a legal education.

Sincerely.

Cathy M. Alexander Assistant Dean for Admissions



March 13, 2009

Mr Roy Y Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr Chan.

Thank you for your application to the University of Pennsylvania Law School. I am writing on behalf of the Admissions Committee to inform you that, regretfully, we are unable to offer you a place in the fall 2009 entering class.

The evaluation process at Penn Law is a thorough and deliberate one and arriving at this decision was undoubtedly difficult. Our Admissions Committee includes admissions professionals, faculty, alumni, and third year students. Each file is carefully read by members of the Admissions Committee and many factors both academic and nonacademic are taken into consideration. What we find is that the number of qualified applicants far exceeds the number of available seats in the class. Indeed, we receive more than 5,800 applications for our class of 250 students. Given the competitiveness of our admissions process, we are unable to accept many fine candidates.

We congratulate you on your many achievements to date. Your intellectual drive and unique perspective will certainly allow you to follow a distinctive path. We appreciate your interest in the Law School and wish you great success in your future endeavors.

Sincerely,

Renée C. Post Associate Dean School of Law Office of Admissions and Financial Aid

February 24, 2009

Pittsburgh, PA 15260 412-648-1413 Fax: 412-648-1318 E-mail: admitlaw@pitt.edu

Barco Law Building

3900 Forbes Avenue

Mr. Roy Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr Chan,

After careful and considerate review of your application for admission to the University of Pittsburgh School of Law, we are unfortunately unable to offer you a place in our incoming class for the Fall of 2009.

Over the past several years, the University of Pittsburgh School of Law has seen both the number and quality of applications for admission increase significantly. This year, in particular, the quality of our applicants has made our admissions process highly competitive. While we are unable to offer you a place at Pitt Law, we found great qualities in your application and know that you will add much to another law school.

The Admissions Committee would like to genuinely thank you for your interest and consideration in the University of Pittsburgh School of Law We wish you every success in your legal education and in the practice of law

Sincerely,

Maumaine McCall

Assistant Dean of Admissions

# QUINNIPIAC UNIVERSITY

SCHOOL OF LAW

Office of Admissions

April 13, 2009

Mr. Roy Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr Chan.

I am sorry to inform you that we will not be able to offer you a position in our fall 2009 program at Quinnipiac University School of Law. For the past several years we have seen increasing competition each year for seats in our program. Again, this year we anticipate receiving more than 2,500 applications for approximately 150 available seats. In these circumstances, the vast majority of applicants are not granted admission.

We appreciate your genuine interest in the Quinnipiac University School of Law, and we wish you the best for the future.

Sincerely,

Edwin Wilkes

Executive Dean for Law School Admissions

Edwin Wilter



February 2, 2009

Mr. Roy Y Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr. Chan:

ffice

enue

CA 95817 ge.edu

acific.edu

Upon review of your application materials, we regret to advise that your application for admission to the University of the Pacific, McGeorge School of Law, was not approved.

You may be assured that all of the information you furnished for your application file was considered. The most sobering fact faced by those reviewing application materials is the number of applicants who seek admission to the School of Law. Decisions reflect this competitiveness for the limited number of seats available and not a judgment about potential for either the study or practice of law

For your information, admissions decisions for this year's entering class are not reconsidered unless there is significant new information to report. For a number of applicants, Law School Admission Test results were not competitive and, if there are reasons to believe that circumstances interfered with achieving valid test results, the applicant may want to consider retaking the test. To apply for admission for a future year, submission of new, updated application materials would be necessary

We do appreciate your interest in Pacific McGeorge as well as the time and effort expended in the application process. We regret that the decision was not a favorable one and wish you every success as you pursue your career goals.

Sincerely,

Adam W Barrett

Asst. Dean for Enrollment Management



March 18, 2009

Mr Roy Y Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr Chan:

We regret to advise you that we are unable to grant you admission to the August, 2009 entering class of the University of Richmond School of Law More than 2,000 candidates were competing for a place in our first-year class of 148. Our small size, though perhaps one of our greatest assets, seems at this time of year a liability We regret that we were unable to accommodate many more candidates from the splendid applicant pool.

Please be assured that your application was given every consideration. After several months of review, admission has been offered to those who presented credentials with a median LSAT of 162 (87th percentile) and a median GPA of 3.48. In making our decision, your academic achievement, test scores and other factors which were presented on your behalf were reviewed. It is on the basis of these criteria and the relationship of your credentials to our other applicants that our decision was made.

We realize the appraisal of academic and personal promise is far from an exact science. Admissions decisions are based on the collective subjective judgment of those on the Admissions Committee. We are very confident we can justify and support those affirmative decisions we've made but unfortunately we cannot justify every rejection. Far more qualified applicants than we can accommodate apply each year and some not admitted will be extraordinarily successful elsewhere. Although we have done our best to judge fairly, we announce our decision with humility

We appreciate your interest in the University of Richmond School of Law and want you to realize that while we send you this negative decision, we wish for you every success for the future. You have complimented us by applying to our Law School and now we share your disappointment.

of Your predemiels to our other applicants, hat our pension was

on chered to hose who presented predentials with a median. SAT of 192

s bresented on you, behalf were reviewed. It is on the basis of

Sincerely yours,

Michelle L. Rahman

Associate Dean for Admissions

Office of Admissions

28 Westhampton Way University of Richmond, VA 23173 (804) 289-8189

law.richmond.edu



February 9, 2009

Roy Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr Chan:

Your application for admission to the 2009 Entering Class has been reviewed, and I regret to inform you that we are unable to make you an offer of Admission.

We will receive close to 3,000 applications for the 310 places in the 2009 Entering Class. As a result, competition for admission is intense. While the Admission Committee continues to give great weight to qualitative factors as a part of its review, quantitative factors also played a significant role in an applicant pool of this size. So that you may evaluate your relative competitiveness, it may be useful for you to know the following:

- The average LSAT for the 2008 Entering Class was 157 We expect the LSAT average to be similar or higher among members of the 2009 Entering Class.
- The median undergraduate grade point was 3.4 for 2008 these numbers will be similar or higher
- Applicant volume to the School of Law has remained high in recent years.

Equal weight is given to both life experience and undergraduate work. Given the number of applications we receive each year, we are forced to deny many candidates who demonstrate strong qualifications in areas of our assessment. Should you find your profile was similar to the numbers above; the late completion of your file may have played a role in our inability to offer you admission. As a rolling admission school (and at a time when applications to law school have increased nationwide) you are encouraged to submit your application at the earliest possible date.

The decision of our Admission Committee is final with regard to admission to the 2009 Entering Class. There are no appeals to our decision. Should you choose to discuss the Committee's decision or wish to discuss admission to the 2010 Entering Class, you may correspond by letter or e-mail with the Office of Admission. Applicants may also meet with a counselor after May 1, 2009, to discuss their file in person.

Your interest in the School of Law is appreciated, and we wish you every success in your future plans.

Sincerely,

Carol Cochran

Assistant Dean of Admission



School of Law Office of Admissions

Office of Admissions

Mail MSL 124
1000 LaSalle Avenue
Minneapolis, MN 55403-

Telephone: 1 (651) 962-4 Facsimile: 1 (651) 962-48 1 (800) 328-6819 Ext. 2-lawschool@strhomas.edu

www.stthomas.edu/law

January 22, 2009

108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Roy Chan

Dear Mr Chan.

We regret to inform you that your application to the University of St. Thomas School of Law for the fall 2009 class has not been accepted.

UST Law's fall 2009 class will again be small, and we have received many more qualified applications to join the class than we can accept. The Admissions Committee considers each application with great care, yet is unable to offer admission to all of those who are likely to be successful law students and lawyers.

We genuinely appreciate your interest in the University of St. Thomas School of Law If you make the decision to begin classes at another law school, please consider applying to transfer to the University of St. Thomas School of Law after your first year of law school. We wish you the very best in your future endeavors.

Sincerely,

Cari Haaland

Director of Admissions

100791753

St. Paul, Minnesota

FFICE OF ADMISSIONS

617 573.8144 *fax* 617.523.1367 vadm@suffolk.edu



March 13, 2009

Mr. Roy Y Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine CA 92614

Dear Mr Chan.

The Admissions Committee of Suffolk University Law School has carefully reviewed your application for admission to the Fall 2009 class. I am sorry to inform you that you were not accepted for admission.

The Admissions Committee's decision is final for the 2009 academic year and is not subject to reconsideration.

Each year, the Admissions Committee receives a higher number of applications than there are seats available. We appreciate your interest, and the time and effort you expended in preparing your application.

Sincerely,

Gail N Ellis

Dean of Admissions

subject to reconsideration

The Admissions Committee's decision is final for the, 2009 academic year and is not

not accepted for admission.

The Admissions Contrattive of Strifold University Law School has carefully reviewed your application for admission to the Fall 2009 class. I am sorty to inform you that you were



### College of Law Office of Admissions and Financial Aid

February 27, 2009

Mr Roy Y Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr Chan.

The Admissions Committee of Syracuse University College of Law has completed its review of your application for admission for the fall 2009 semester

I am sorry to inform you that you were not selected for admission from among the highly competitive pool of applicants considered by the faculty Admissions Committee. This year we anticipate our applicant pool will include more than 2,200 applications for only 225 available places in the incoming class. Please be assured that the Admissions Committee has carefully reviewed all materials included in your application file before reaching this decision.

I sincerely regret that the large number of applicants for law study has made it necessary for us to deny admission to many qualified candidates. We appreciate your interest in Syracuse University College of Law and hope you will be able to make other arrangements to pursue your career plans.

I wish you well in your future endeavors.

Sincerely,

Nikki S. Laubenstein

Mikli & Leubenstein

Director of Admissions



College of Law
Office of Admissions

2801 W. Bancroft St. Toledo, Ohio 43606-3390 419.530.4131 www.utlaw.edu

February 10, 2009

Mr Roy Y Chan 236 E 46th St. Long Beach, CA 90807

Dear Mr Chan.

Our Admissions Committee has given careful consideration to your application, academic record, Law School Admission Test score and other information. Like many law schools, we receive many more applications than we can accept with the consequence that a number of promising applicants must be rejected. I am sorry to have to tell you that, after carefully evaluating the information which you have provided us, we have decided that we cannot accept your application.

We genuinely appreciate your interest in our program. If you have any questions concerning the action taken on your application, please feel free to contact the Admissions Office.

Sincerely,

Carol E. Frendt

Assistant Dean of Law Admissions

CAUAL E Frencht

CEF·bg



## COLLEGE of LAW

Office of Admissions and Financial Aid

1505 W. Cumberland Avenue

Knoxville, TN 37996-1810

Phone: (865) 974-4131

Fax: (865) 974-1572 E-mail: lawadmit@utk.edu Website http://www.law.utk.edu

March 11, 2009

Mr Roy Y Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr. Chan:

The Admissions Committee has completed its review of your application for admission to The University of Tennessee College of Law

I regret that we are unable to offer you a place in the 2009 entering class. Difficult decisions had to be made among the many talented candidates whose applications we were privileged to review. Virtually every candidate showed characteristics which could lead to success in law school, and the personal glimpses into the lives, the motivations, the goals and the accomplishments of our candidates made these determinations all the more difficult.

Please realize that this determination was a comparative one, based on all applications received, and was by no means an absolute judgment of your qualifications to study and eventually practice law Should you decide to reactivate your application for 2010, feel free to contact our admission staff to discuss this option.

Thank you for considering The University of Tennessee College of Law We wish you every success as you continue to plan for legal studies and a career in law

Sincerely, Mulling Butter

Karen R. Britton, Ed. D

Director of Admissions and Financial Aid
Director, The Bettye B. Lewis Career Center
and Career Services



Mr Roy Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Roy

Thank you for your interest in the fall 2009 entering class. It is with regret that I inform you that your application has been denied. Each year, Texas Wesleyan University School of Law receives a wealth of applications from highly qualified and talented people interested in joining our community This fall has been no exception.

All applications are reviewed comprehensively with focus placed on an applicant's academic achievement, personal statement, letters of recommendation, and extracurricular and community involvement. Texas Wesleyan University School of Law seeks to admit those students who not only are competitive within our entire applicant pool but also those who have the ability to further enhance our vibrant law school community

However, given the number of applications we receive each year, we are forced to deny many candidates who demonstrate strong qualifications in one or more areas of our assessment. If you choose to reapply, your current application and supporting documents will remain on file for one year You are also encouraged to submit new or additional information and materials at that time.

If you have questions or concerns, you may contact the Admissions Office at <u>lawadmissions@law.txwes.edu</u> or by phone at (817) 212-4040.

Sincerely,

Sherolyn Hurst, J.D.

Assistant Dean of Admissions & Scholarships



REYES AGUILAR Associate Dean for Admission and Financial Aid

> Ofc: (801) 581-6563 Fax: (801)581-6897 aguilarr@law.utah.edu

March 5, 2009

Roy Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr. Chan.

I regret to inform you that the Admissions Committee has denied your application to the S.J Quinney College of Law at the University of Utah. Because of the limited number of positions available in the first-year class and a very large applicant pool, we must deny admission every year to many well-qualified applicants. You can be assured, however, that all the applications receive individual attention in the admissions process.

I would like to thank you for your interest in our law school and wish you the greatest success in your future endeavors.

Sincerely,

Reyes Aguilar

Associate Dean for Admission

and Financial Aid

RA/sb

March 3, 2009

Mr Roy Yew-Hung Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr Chan:

After careful consideration, your application for admission to Vanderbilt University Law School has been denied. This year's applicant pool is among the largest in Vanderbilt's history with more than four thousand three hundred applicants competing for a place in the entering class of one hundred ninety students. Moreover, this year's pool includes many very strong applications which also increase the level of competition for admission. In this situation, decisions to deny are the unavoidable outcome of receiving applications from many more promising candidates than we can admit to our program.

We appreciate your submission of an application. Thank you for your interest in Vanderbilt, and best wishes for your education and career plans.

Sincerely,

G Todd Morton

Assistant Dean and Dean of Admissions



580 Massie Road Charlottesville, Virginia 22903-1738 PHONE: 434.924.4676 FAX: 434.982.2128 lawadmit@virginia.edu www.law.virginia.edu/admissions

March 3, 2009

Roy Y Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr Chan.

We received your formal request for an appeal of your admission decision. Members of the Admissions Committee who had not previously seen your file reviewed your file in its entirety That process is now complete and I regret to inform you that the original decision stands. We are unable to offer you a spot in the entering class.

We have received a record number of applications for the 350 spots in the first-year class. This was the most difficult year in which to gain admission to the University of Virginia School of Law in our history, and we had to turn away many very well-qualified students.

I encourage you to explore the option of applying next year as a transfer student. Most of our successful transfer applicants were formerly unsuccessful direct applicants. If that option interests you, please see <a href="https://www.law.virginia.edu/transfer">www.law.virginia.edu/transfer</a> or give me a call at 434-924-4154.

I wish you the best of success in the future.

Sincerely,

Jason Wu Trujillo Senior Assistant Dean

for Admissions and Financial Aid

William H. Gates Hall Box 353020, Seattle, WA 98195-3020 Phone 206.685.9115, Fax 206.543.5671 www.law.washington.edu

February 12, 2009

Roy Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr Chan:

I am sorry to inform you that notwithstanding your academic and personal qualifications, we are unable to offer you admission to the University of Washington School of Law. We received over 2,400 applications for the 180 positions in the class beginning Fall 2009, and therefore we cannot accept all of the otherwise qualified individuals who apply for admission.

As has been the case for many years, the number of qualified applicants far exceeds the number who can be accepted. The admissions process is extremely competitive and we must turn away hundreds of desirable and competent applicants.

While we understand this letter brings disappointing news, we want you to know that members of the Admissions Committee reviewed your file with great care and that their decisions are final. If you would like to discuss your application for future years after we've finished our decision process, please contact the Admissions Office by phone at 206.543.4078 or via email at <a href="mailto:lawadm@u.washington.edu">lawadm@u.washington.edu</a> after May 1, 2009

I recognize the effort you put forth in preparing your application and I thank you for your interest in the University of Washington School of Law I wish you the best of luck in your future endeavors.

Sincerely,

Sandra E. Madrid, Ph.D.

andia Wadud

Assistant Dean



SCHOOL OF LAW

Andrea Hilton Director of Admissions Telephone (540) 458-8503 Fax (540) 458-8586 HoweA@wlu.edu

March 10, 2009

Mr Roy Yew-Hung Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr Chan.

The Admissions Committee has carefully reviewed your application for admission and the supporting documents submitted with it. I regret to inform you that we cannot offer you a place in our entering class.

In reaching an admissions decision, we consider subjective factors such as leadership, work experience, and commitment to service as well as academic achievement and standardized test scores. The Admissions Committee was faced with a number of very difficult choices, and we genuinely regret that our commitment to small class sizes and individualized legal education limits the number of seats we have available.

I wish you the very best of success in your legal education and professional career, and I thank you for your interest in Washington and Lee.

Sincerely,

Andrea Hilton

Director of Admissions

ention comment or sory displays a motor and he grantably have medical visit. Sometiments to remain process to a some medical modern force is a modern familiar the

STATISMS TOTAL STOCK STATE OF THE COST OF THE TIME WITH THE COST CONTINUES WERE TRACED.



# Widener University

School of Law Admissions

January 28, 2009

Mr Roy Chan 236 E 46th St. Long Beach, CA 90807

Dear Mr Chan.

After careful review of your application, the Admissions Committee has determined that it is unable to offer you admission to the Fall 2009 entering class at Widener University School of Law

Admissions decisions rendered by the Committee are based upon a comprehensive review of all submitted material. All applicants are considered for regular admission as well as for participation in our trial admissions program.

The undergraduate grade point average and the LSAT score are extremely important academic variables and weigh heavily in the Committee's decision. In addition, the Committee carefully considers other supporting material. Letters of recommendation, professional experience, graduate school performance, community involvement and information presented in the personal statement can significantly impact the Admissions Committee decision. Seats in the entering class are limited and the applicant pool is large and competitive. Although many of our applicants have meaningful professional or other life experience, as well as strong academic backgrounds, we are not able to grant admission to all who apply

However, we do offer two legal programs at our Delaware campus that you may find of interest as you continue your pursuit of a legal career. The Law School offers Master of Jurisprudence (MJ) programs. For additional information, contact the Office of Graduate Programs at (302) 477-2704. Also, the Legal Education Institute at Widener Law offers an ABA approved paralegal program with concentrations in criminal law, litigation, real estate and health law Online courses are available. For more information contact the Legal Education Institute at (302) 477-2205

We appreciate your interest in Widener University School of Law and wish you success in your future endeavors.

Sincerely,

Barbara Ayars

Assistant Dean for Admissions

Barbara ayars

BA.asd

Office of Admission School of Law

P.O. Box 8795 Williamsburg, Virginia 23187-8795 757/221-3785 lawadm@wm.edu

March 20, 2009

Mr Roy Y Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr. Chan:

After a thorough review of your application to attend William & Mary Law School, we regret to inform you that we are unable to offer you admission. The number of highly qualified applicants greatly exceeded the positions available in our entering class and, as a result, we are unable to accept all applicants showing promise for success in the study of law

We regret that we could not give a favorable decision on your application. We very much appreciate your interest in William & Mary Law School and wish you every success in the future.

Sincerely,

Faye F Shealy

Associate Dean for Admission



March 5, 2009

Mr Roy Chan 108 Echo Run Irvine, CA 92614

Dear Mr Chan.

I am writing on behalf of the Admissions Committee to thank you for your 2009-2010 application for admission and for your interest in the University of Wisconsin Law School. We regret to inform you that we are not able to offer you a place in the Fall 2009 entering class, and that your application has been denied.

The Admissions Committee reviewed your application with care and considered all of the information you submitted. We anticipate receiving approximately 3000 applications by our March deadline. As a result we have had to be extremely cautious in the number of students we are able to admit as we hope to enroll a class size of only 240 students. A great many applicants demonstrated strong qualifications and the ability to engage in the study of law It is unfortunate that those who wish to enter law school at the University of Wisconsin will not be able to do so, and it is unpleasant for us to turn away so many interesting people.

We would like to extend our best wishes to you for success in your search for a fruitful legal education and successful career, and wish you much success in all of your future endeavors.

Respectfully,

Michael A. Hall, J.D. Assistant Dean for

Admissions and Financial Aid

MEMBER SCHOOLS
UNIVERSITY OF ARRON
ALBANY LAW SCHOOL
BOSTON COLLEGE
COLLEGE
BOSTON COLLEGE
COLLEGE
COLLEGE
BOSTON COLLEGE
COLLE

UNIVERSITY OF WISCONSIN
YESHIVA UNIVERSITY
SUPPORTING INSTITUTIONS
ARIZONA STATE UNIVERSITY
UNIVERSITY OF ARIZONA
UNIVERSITY AT BUFFALOSUNY
CALIFORNIA WESTENN SCHOOL OF LAW
CHICAGO KENT COLLEGE OF LAW
CHICAGO KENT COLLEGE OF LAW
CHICAGO STATE UNIVERSITY
UNIVERSITY OF LAWA TO LIEBNS COLLEGE
CLEVELAND STATE UNIVERSITY
DICKLE UNIVERSITY
DICKLE UNIVERSITY
DICKLE UNIVERSITY
DICKLE UNIVERSITY
UNIVERSITY OF LOWA
HAMLINE UNIVERSITY
UNIVERSITY OF LOWA
UNIVERSITY OF LOWA
HAMLINE UNIVERSITY
UNIVERSITY OF LOWA
HAMLING HAMPOOLO
LOUGHAM AS TATE UNIVERSITY
UNIVERSITY OF LOWA
HAMLING HAMPOOLO
LOUGHAM AS TATE UNIVERSITY
UNIVERSITY OF LOWA
HEW MORE AND HAMPOOLO
LOWER HAMPOOL

VERMONT LAW SCHOOL
WILLIAM MITCHELL COLLEGE OF LAW
UNIVERSITY OF WISCONSIN
YESHIVA UNIVERSITY

SUSTAMING INSTITUTIONS
AMERICAN UNIVERSITY
APPALACHIAN SCHOOL OF LAW
BAYLOR UNIVERSITY
APPALACHIAN SCHOOL OF LAW
BAYLOR UNIVERSITY
UNIVERSITY OF CHICAGO
CREIGHTON UNIVERSITY
FLORIDA AM UNIVERSITY
GEORGA STATE UNIVERSITY
GEORGA STATE
MANAGEMENT OF LULIHOUS
UNIVERSITY OF LULIHOUS
UNIVERSITY OF KANASA
UNIVERSITY OF NEW DAY
UNIVERSITY OF SALP HEAD
UNIVERSITY OF UNIVERSITY
TEXAS SOUTHERN UNIVERSITY
THAN AMOUNT OF TURING
UNIVERSITY OF UNIVERSITY
WHITTER LAW SCHOOL
UNIVERSITY
YALL UNIVERSITY



Promoting Diversity in Legal Education through the Thurgood Marshall Legal Educational Opportunity Program

April 2009

Dear CLEO Applicant:

We regret to inform you that you were not selected to participate in the CLEO 2009 Summer Institute Program. This year, we received hundreds of applications for the 80 seats that were available. Unfortunately, we are not able to provide a seat for all the deserving students who would like to participate in the program.

If you have been admitted to law school and are planning to attend in the fall, please take a few moments to consider participating in our Attitude Is Essential Pre-law Seminar. This three-day weekend program has been designed to prepare you for a successful law school experience. It will be held in Atlanta, GA and Los Angeles, CA.

Some of the topics that will be covered include: a mock law class, the demands of law school, debt management, introduction to legal thinking, preparing for and taking law school examinations. Participants will be assigned to the program closer to their home. You will be required to devote the entire weekend to your studies. Please do not ask to participate in this program if you cannot commit to giving 100 percent.

The CLEO/Thurgood Marshall Attitude Is Essential Pre-law Seminar is federally funded through a grant from the U. S. Department of Education at no cost to eligible participants. In order to meet the eligibility requirements, you must be either a low-income, minority or otherwise disadvantaged student. Participants must pay for their transportation to and from the seminar, and will receive a travel stipend upon successful completion. Travel stipends are mailed 3 weeks after each event.

If you have been admitted to a law school and would like to participate in this program, please complete the attached form and mail it (along with a copy of your law school acceptance letter) to CLEO immediately so that we may consider your request. You must include a copy of your law school acceptance letter for consideration.

If you have not been admitted to law school and intend to apply again next year, please begin the application process as early as possible. For individuals planning to retake the LSAT, now is the best time to start preparing. Spend at least thirty minutes every day working on prior exams. This will enable you to develop confidence in your ability to excel on the exam. A prep course can be extremely helpful but it will not take the place of sitting down and working on problems on a daily basis. We would be happy to discuss your application with you. To schedule an appointment on April 23-24, 2009 please contact us on 202.828.6100. Best wishes in your professional pursuits. Thank you for considering CLEO.

Thomasine M. Williams Admissions Director

Enclosure



#### Law School Admission Council

Law School Credential Services

February 10, 2009

Roy Y Chan 236 E 46TH ST LONG BEACH, CA 90807

LSAC Acct #: L28153538

## Dear Applicant:

This is to let you know that we have corrected your academic record as follows:

Undergraduate GPA University of California-Irvine 3.00

Cum 2.93

Semester Hours University of California-Irvine 153.4

Cum 201.3

\* Unconverted Credit Hours 20.1

If an incorrect law school report has previously been issued for you, and the admission year in which the original report was sent is still active, we will send an updated report reflecting the changes.

If you have any questions, please contact us at the address or phone number below, or e-mail us at <u>LSACINFO@LSAC.org</u>.

Sincerely,

The Transcript Processing Group LSAC

jg